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Meeting Notice

The Event this month will be held in the ART SPACE on the ground floor of the
Children's Museum at our normal time of 3:00 PM.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

We are approaching that time of year when most of us get the most model
railroading work done. I hope that each of you is prepared to accomplish big
things on your layout. Be thinking of things that you might do to prepare your
layout to show in the 2019 Cnvention. In fact, I would appreciate some of you
writing some articles to the model railroading magazines stating what a great
convention we plan to have.

Plans for the 2019 Convention are moving forward quickly. You may consider
contacting Alan Anderson for further details or to offer your assistance. We do
have a great deal of work ahead of us. Our plan is to have this be one of the best conventions ever.
We will need additional layouts, railroad activities, clinics, etc..

Sadly this will be our final month meeting at the Children's Museum at Gateway. Watch here for
additional information on where will will be meeting in November. The search is still in progress.

Jack Chase

Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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2017 Division Elections

Election Time!

Yes it is time for Elections once more. Now don’t go into your usual yawn- This
involves you. If your elected office is up for election, do you want to run again?
We need to hear from you.

The Division needs more people to run for office. The same individuals are
overloaded, doing as much as they can. We need you to run for an office. These
are the offices open for this time around:

Assistant Superintendent
Treasurer
(2) Board of Directors positions

If your position is up for election this year, or if you have been thinking
about running for a position, please contact us. We need more people to serve
in positions of responsibility.

Steve Moore - kiss@kissmethodinc.com - 801-260-1269
Geoff Carter - gcarter1945@centurylin.net - 801-815-6028
Rick Luther - luther7664@comcast.net - 801-712-3888
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What Happened Last Month

The September 16th, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Schon
Norris on modeling prototype operations for a layout theme. Why would you want to model a
prototype railroad? Schon gave us a few of those answers. It allows us as to be both a modeler and
a railfan. It allows us to research both the history and current state of a chosen area. It increases the
difficulty level of operations the more the model railroad sticks to the book. It gives the modeler the
opportunity to replicate a specific scene from a picture of the "real deal" in action. Chose an are of
interest that sparks your curiosity, that you know a lot about or a region you know little about, but
what to learn more. If you are looking for a theme for your layout pick an area of personal travel.
Having the opportunity to easily see the railroad or area you want to model can add a good deal of
realism to your layout. Such things as details, selective compression and rolling stock will all add to
the fun. The main thing is to have fun when building your layout. Leave "Easter Eggs" for your layout
visitors to find. Create areas that leave your visitors asking questions about what they see. Lastly,
work on something that you have a genuine interest in, there's no point if you don't have fun during
the whole process.
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Prototype Rehab. and Reuse

Presented by Steve Moore

A 43 min. video from the History Channel showing how the real railroads
scrap, rehab. and reuse cars, engines, and materials into "better than new",

or made into something entirely different.

Presentation

Building Roads and Parking Lots

Presented by Rick Luther

Learn how to create roads and parking lots by using craft foam sheets from
the craft store. A simple and easy method of adding detail to your layout without the hassle of
plaster or other "wet" ingredients.

Workshop

Building Great Looking Trees Quickly

Presented by Jim Wanlass MMR

Jim’s philosophy is to have the right tool for the right job. He will show AND
give you a chance to build your own pine trees using this unique tool. In very

little time you can have a great looking tree! You can build these trees in a variety of sizes to work
with multiple scales.

Presentation

Light your layout with the "Just-Plug" lighting system 

Presented by Rick Luther

An introduction to the Woodland Scenics "Just-Plug" lighting system. Learn
how to add lights to your buildings and install street lights with ease using this simple system. Also
includes tips on how to add your own LED's, wiring and power.

Presentation

Making Sage Brush

Presented by Blaine Holbrook

Learn how to create realistic sage brush to give your layout that distinctive
look of the western United States.
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Share Your Knowledge

Clinics Needed!

We need more good clinics for our monthly Division Events. That is where you
come in: if you have a clinic you would like to share with the group, please let
me know. If you know of someone who might have a killer clinic, let me know.

If you have a clinic topic you would like to see presented, let me know. We
have clinics scheduled for the next few months, but from there out we are
open. Any topic, even one we have had in the past. We are open to your ideas.

Some Topics:
Roadbed, Benchwork, Wiring, Trackwork, Improving Turnouts, Writing for
Publication, What’s New in Electronics for Model Railroads, Layout Lighting
for Better Visibility, Choosing a Scale,

Choosing an Era to Model, Sub-Roadbed,
Scratchbuilding Structures, Practical Airbrush Uses, Adding Water features . .
.

I’m sure you can think of a few topics or would be willing to share with the
Division your knowledge. Thanks!

Steve Moore

Acting Clinics Coordinator
kiss@kissmethodinc.com
801-260-1269h, 801694-8394 cell
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs met at Rob Spangler's fine layout in September. A good time
was had by the attendees. I am still in the midst of locating a layout for us
for this month.

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Achievement Program

What’s on your workbench? Sometimes it seems I have too many
projects. I’ve said before that the AP Program has helped me focus
to be able to get projects completed. I’m at the point where I need
to do scenery on my HO layout. In the meantime, a side project has
come up that might delay me from getting the scenery even started
but in the end I hope will help. I’ve always liked the smaller footprint
of N Scale. Next summer the National N Scale Convention will be in
Salt Lake City! I’ve decided to build a small layout that will help me
practice some scenery techniques and make use of the equipment I
have been given or bought over the years. If all goes well, I may even be able to use it to achieve
the Scenery AP Certificate! This is a hobby and you should enjoy what you work on. Yes, I want to
get the scenery done on my HO layout but I have also wanted a small N Scale layout for years as
well. Trains are what I like. I just happen to be able to run them in 1.5” scale, On30, HO/HOn3 and
now N and Nn3 scale! Yes, if I’m doing N you bet I’ll have narrow gauge too!

What else is on my “virtual” workbench? Track building – the “big stuff”! My son recently finished
building 600’ of track for Shay Park as his Eagle Service Project. My cousin, Pete, and his friend
Brent came over and helped me deliver it to the park. The morning of Oct 21st the club, and anyone
else who can help, will be laying as much of it as we can. Last Saturday a few of the club members
installed another switch in preparation to lay the rest of the track.

What else is on your workbench, you say? I have started using the “Tree Making Machine” as I like
to call it, that I picked up at the National Narrow Gauge Convention in Denver. In December I plan to
give a hands-on clinic on using that. It’s fun and I can make trees fast! The thing I learned from
beginning that “project” is that it isn’t hard, you just have to get in and start doing it! There are so
many things like that in this hobby. Sometimes we suffer from “analysis paralysis” as I have heard it
called. I am that way too. I urge you to just get working on something! It doesn’t matter if it’s just one
tree or a hundred. It can be a project for a club or group, or even a whole new layout for yourself.
Share your ideas and your passion with the rest of us and you will find others who might want to
help and in that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Intermountain Train Expo

November 11th & 12th, 2017

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah
Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM

We are looking for people to help out at the Train Expo. Below is a link to an Excel spreadsheet with
the various areas we'll need help. Please consider signing up making this the best model railroad
show in Utah,

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-gF8-tEzbuEeVVmcE5tUTVEN2M

Ray Tower has purchased the majority of Stan Jennings model railroad items and Railroad books.
Some of these items will be at the Expo. Janet Jennings will also be there with "Mostly Stan's Stuff".
"Mostly" there will be a lot of Historic Railroad Documents, collections of car and flight items, home
decorations and some other historic items and fun stuff he has collected throughout his life of
experiences. As the neighbors keep telling her, Stan has been their neighbor for thirty-nine years!

Promoting the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo (ITE)

There are many ways that all division members can help to promote the 2017
Intermountain Train Expo. Listed below are just a few ideas that are easy for
anyone to do. Let me know if you have any other ideas to promote the
Intermountain Train Expo.

Facebook: Facebook has become a great way for people to promote events and let family and
friends know about fun things to do in the area. Below are three easy steps that you can do to help.

Like the Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/intermountaintrainexpo/1. 

Click "GOING" to 2017 Intermountain Train Expo Facebook Event https://www.facebook.com
/events/1218627368187128

2. 

Invite your Facebook friends to the Facebook Event and share it on your timeline3. 

Online Calendars: Check the online calendars you use to see if the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo
is listed. If it isn't, let me know.

Posters: Offer to help put up posters this September at your work, church or other public place.

THANKS!

Cindy Lund
smch2do@gmail.com
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2017 Model Contest

2017 Intermountain Train Expo Model Contest

The contest this year will again be by popular vote. All show attendees may vote for their favorite
model in the following categories. If not enough entrants in a certain category, categories may be
combined at the judge’s discretion. Anyone can enter! There will be a new category: The Square
Foot Challenge!

Categories:

Locomotive (Steam, Diesel & Traction)
Rolling Stock (Freight, Passenger & Non-revenue)
Caboose
Structure
Square Foot Challenge (see rules below)

Important:

All models must be able to fit a 12×12 inch space. Larger models may be displayed if there is
room but will be given lowest priority.
Enter models into the contest between 9 – 11 am on Saturday.
Judging will be open from 11 am on Saturday until 1 pm on Sunday.
Pickup models after 2 pm on Sunday.
Other arrangements may be made if needed.
If a contestant ALSO wants merit judging for credit towards the AP Program that will be done
upon request.

The Square Foot Challenge

Using a base that is 12” x 12” and a free boxcar shell that I provide at the Division monthly events,
you create a scene where the boxcar is used as something other than a railroad car. Below is a
picture of one created in the SER’s Piedmont Division. It was the winning entry of Norman Lundin’s
two-story Hobo Hotel.

Rules:

Base 12″ x 12″
Use free boxcar shell provided at Division monthly events
Boxcar must be used as something other than a railroad car. (no wheels on track)
Be creative and have fun!
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Discovery Gateway Train Day

TRAIN DAY 2017

Thanks to evryone who volunteered to help with our Train Day Event at the Children's Museum. It
was a fantastic event that was fun for everyone involved!
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since
January and is working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype
Rail, Non-Rail Tours and updating our brochure. We will have a booth at the 2017
convention in Orlando promoting the 2019 Convention. We are now looking for a
volunteers to assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers will be needed to
help with various activities during the convention. They will help with pre-
registration, registration, tours helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various
activities, the silent auction and general help for whatever is needed. If you are
interested please sign-up at our monthly event or at the link below. 
http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Division News Items

NEW DONATIONS FOR SALE!

Our catalog of items for sale has just grown significantly. Two carloads of stuff arrived at my house
earlier this week and I have been in the process of cataloging the bounty. I have gone through not
quite half of it so far and have over 300 items. So far I have found a few N-Scale items, mostly HO-
Scale items, and a smattering of Lionel O-Scale stuff.

N-Scale: mostly structures
HO-Scale:

Rolling Stock kits,(Blue Box, Roundhouse, McKean, Craftsman Passenger Cars)
Structure Kits, (Bachmann Plus, Kibri, Faller, Campbell, and others)
Scenery Items, (Woodland Scenic, ScultaMold Mountain Kit, etc.)
Track, (Still in the box turnouts and switch machines)
Rolling Stock (Quality ranging from still in original box to well used)
Structures (Some scratchbuilt, some kits, some look pretty rough)

O-Scale: Some Lionel that looks like it might have been on someone’s junk pile
All Scales

Electronic Parts, (Relays, Switches, etc.)
Old style switch machines

Still have two large and five smaller boxes to go through.

You can expect an updated catalog to appear on our web page and at the monthly event in the near
future.

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention
shirts. There are now four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL
Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price
difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do not.)
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Photo Run By

Warren Johnson created this country gas station. A happy visitor at the Golden Spike Train Club.

Brady Wenzbauer runs his new Scale Trains Tier 4 Gevo. Marty Peterson gives us a glimpse of his new module.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Come down the Second Saturday of the month for our next open house.

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out
at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

South Weber Model Railroad Club

October 28th 2017 - Every year before halloween ghosts, ghouls, and
monsters come alive at Canyon Meadows Park. You're invited to take a ride
along the Fright Train and get see these creatures for yourself. The Fright Train
makes a stop around the park where the little ones can collect treats from the
monsters. There is no admission fee to enjoy the frights and fun, but donations
are gladly accepted to help expand the track and make events like this bigger

and better every year.

Costumes are welcomed, but do keep in mind these trains have moving parts. Long articles of
clothing and wigs must be tucked into the train car. If the costume does not fit into the train car it
may not be allowed. The Fright train will be a kid friendly ride for fun and not frights. Come out and
enjoy this Utah halloween attraction with your kids!

Come hungry and be sure to bring your wallets to chow down on delicious food from some of Utah's
greatest food trucks! We will also have 3 trains running all night long to help keep the lines short

Donations are greatly appreciated to help expand the track and pay for maintenance and upgrades
to our locomotives, rolling stock and railroad right-of-way.

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact

the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone

at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.

Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union

Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit

their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their

website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact

Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS

mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to

have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website
at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website

at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Rick Luther

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Steve Moore

Layout Tours: Position Open

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

 

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum
at the Gateway Shopping Center

444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City
from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA

Discovery Gateway Children 444 West 100 South

Salt Lake City, Utah 84101
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